

## CITY OF PITTSBURGH

## Office of Management and Budget

William Peduto, Mayor

Sam Ashbaugh, Chief Financial Officer Jennifer Presutti, Director

To:

The Honorable President and Members of Council

From: Jennifer Presutti

Office of Management and Budget

Date: February 6, 2018

Re:

University of Pittsburgh Medical Center Donation

Dear President and Members of Council:

As per the City Code Chapter 210: "Acceptance of Gifts to the City" states, the Office of Management and Budget would like to inform the City Council that the Department of City Planning will receive a donation of medical supplies (gauze, hand sanitizer, bandages, nitrile gloves, antiseptic wipes) valued at Seven Hundred Fifty Seven Dollars and thirty two cents (\$757.32) from the University of Pittsburgh Medical Center. These items will be used to construct first aid kids that will be distributed to City residents participating in a First Aid Class offered through the Prepared PGH Project.